Notice of Change/Withdrawal

AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION
Health Facility and Agency Licensing
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
59A-35.100: Minimum License Requirements.

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

The Notice of Proposed Rule, as advertised on November 23, 2011, did not fully address information that should have been included under the Summary of Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs and Legislative Ratification: The Agency has determined that this rule revision will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. Based on that determination, the Agency found that a SERC is not required and a SERC has not been prepared by the agency. Any person who wishes to provide information regarding the statement of estimated regulatory costs or to provide a proposal for a lower cost regulatory alternative must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice. Review and analysis of statutory sections cited for this rule determined that the rule text being deleted was not consistent with statutory language cited as law implemented by this rule. Based on that analysis, the Agency has determined that no legislative ratification pursuant to subsection 120.541(3), F.S. is required.

The person to be contacted regarding the proposed rule and a copy of the preliminary draft, as advertised on November 23, 2011, was incomplete and should have included: Bill McCort, Health Facility Regulation, 2727 Mahan Drive, Mail Stop 28A, Building 1, Tallahassee, Florida 32308 or call (850)412-4341.
